Proposal from Faculty Council Personnel and Benefits Committee
April 4, 2025

This proposal seeks improvements to Administrative Policy Statement 5024 (“Tuition Assistance Benefit”).  The goals include bolstering CU’s competitiveness with peer institutions, increasing faculty [and staff] retention through a more robust benefit, and enhancing the ability of all four campuses to recruit and retain talent at a national level.
As of July 1, 2024, Administrative Policy Statement 5024 (“Tuition Assistance Benefit”) implemented revisions to offer improvements.  For example, the benefit increased from 9 to 12 credit hours per academic year.  The Boulder campus, which does not employ a system of credit waivers, saw the tuition waiver increase from 30% to 40%. As a tax-advantaged non-cash benefit, the Tuition Assistance Benefit offers a unique and important vehicle for faculty [and staff] recruitment and retention across all four campuses, and, for this reason, the FC Personnel and Benefits Committee believes that more work is necessary to make all four campuses competitive in the national market for faculty [and staff].
CU faculty [and staff] appreciate the 2024 changes to the Tuition Assistance Benefit but draw attention to more substantial generous offerings at our peer institutions.  Some public institutions, such as University of Maryland and Rutgers University, offer 100% tuition waiver to dependents and faculty/staff. UCLA and University of Michigan offer 75% tuition waived. Michigan State offers 50% tuition waived for up to 120 credits. Pennsylvania State University, where Boulder’s Chancellor Justin Schwartz served as provost in 2022–2024, affirms that its “tuition discount benefit is a 75% discount on the tuition charge.”  The Ohio State University offers a plan “for up to 10 credit hours per term not to exceed $9,640 per semester,” whereas “a dependent of one eligible employee will receive 50% off the cost of instructional and general fees […and…] the benefit for a dependent of two eligible employees is 75%.”  The University of Utah describes its “tuition reduction” for a current employee as “one-half of the applicable resident or non-resident rate for undergraduate, graduate, and some Continuing Education courses.”  While comprehensive information on this benefit for higher education employees is beyond the scope of this committee report, the data suggest that the University of Colorado lags behind other comparable institutions.  The FC Personnel and Benefits Committee conveys the urgency of CU employees who wish to see our Tuition Assistance Benefit be competitive with those of the market.

Proposed Changes:
· Increase the credit hour waiver or the tuition waiver so that the employee or their dependent(s) may have at least a 75% waiver for credits or tuition applied, per semester, at all undergraduate programs and select graduate programs. 
· Give the employee the means to bank the credits or tuition waiver over years of employment at CU, so as to accumulate reserves that would more thoroughly fund a program of study for the employee or dependent(s) when needed, and further strengthen the employee’s retention and commitment to long-term employment at CU.
· Formulate all aspects of the Tuition Assistance Benefit in language that will keep the pace of tuition increases.
· As changes to Administrative Policy Statement 5024 (“Tuition Assistance Benefit”) are considered, studied, and implemented, the FC Personnel and Benefits Committee respectfully requests for 1 faculty member from each campus to be included in this process.
